Superintendent F. C. Wollard, Kingsville Consolidated Schools, Kingsville, Missouri.

Dear Coach Wollard:

Thank you for writing me as you did in your letter of July 22 regarding Don Brown. I would be very happy to help Don in the way of work. There is plenty of work here for civilian students. The Navy and Army and Air Corps boys are not permitted to a coept money for work because Uncle Sam pays them. That leaves the civilian students with plenty of work if they so desire.

If Don would care to come out here I would suggest that any week day would be fine. I am writing him a note, but I would appreciate it if you would tell him that I am always glad to help a boy help himself. I realize that many boys go to college on account of athletics, but they should also realize that the kind of grades a fellow makes in college determines to a large extent his temme in school.

You did not state what kind of a student Don is. That is one of the very important ingredients in a successful athlete's participation. I am sure, however, if he is very dependable and his habits are excellent that he is interested in getting ahead academically.

Thanking you for writing me, and with kindest regards, I am

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA: AH